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Executive Board 

· Mayo
Dr. Bruce Sutor * 
Dr. Casey Clements * (Chair)
Erin Sexton **
Clare Larsen
Wendy Moore

· Olmsted Medical Center
Dr. James Hoffmann *

· Olmsted County
Amy Rauchwarter **
Amy Becker
Amy Thompson *

· CREST – County Region 10
John Pugleasa *
Tara Reich
Laura Sutherland

· SE MN NAMI
Matthew Bjorngaard *

· UCARE
Rob Burkhardt
Lynn Price
Michelle Luehring

· SCHA
Leota Lind
Ruth Boubin

· Blue Plus
Beth Nelson
Jennifer Jiang
Ashley Rosival
Foua Khang

· NEXUS Leadership
Margaret Vimont, Vice President 
Nicole Mucheck, Executive Director
Mindi Zamzow, Finance Director 
Ken Varble, Controller
Jamie Swift, Clinical Supervisor



Must have quorum to vote +5
* Voting Member
**Alternative Voting Member


[bookmark: _Hlk114759690]
Executive Board Minutes
June 27, 2024

Meeting called to order at 3:32 pm by Chair Casey Clements.

All those in attendance introduced themselves.
Voting Members:			Non-Voting Members:
Amy Thompson			Amy Becker
John Pugleasa			Laura Sutherland	
Casey Clements			Maggie Fort
James Hoffmann			James Johnson	
Bruce Sutor			Loren Latourelle
Mathew Bjorngaard		Eric Musungayi
Tara Reich			Wanda Berg
				Clare Larsen
				Kim Ricker
				Joelene Evenson
				Nicole Mucheck
				Jamie Swift
				Scott McGuire
				Ruth Boubin
				Michelle Luehring
				Mindi Zamzow
				Carly White
				Erin Sexton
								
Approval of Agenda – motion made by John Pugleasa to move the GA discussion up and agenda approval motion made by Bruce Sutor and second by James Hoffmann, no discussion and motion passed with the change made by John Pugleasa.

Approval of May minutes – motion made by James Hoffmann and second by Bruce Sutor, no discussion and motion passed.

Governance Agreement Discussion - John Pugleasa began the discussion around the notice letter from CREST regarding withdrawing from the SERCC Governance Agreement.  This is not an indication of CREST’s commitment to SERCC but in fact will be increasing the financial support starting in 2025 and for 2026 to $250,000 each year.  John acknowledged that the CREST counties could not find a path with agreement for all counties to the governance structure.  There were also questions around if CREST being involved in governance was in the best interests of both SERCC and the counties themselves.  CREST will work with other partners regarding an orderly exit from the governance structure.  John further commented that he has enjoyed collaborating with the SERCC partners.  Tara Reich commented that she is hopeful that exiting the governance structure will not stop future collaboration and will hopefully set SERCC up to more successful.  Laura Sutherland commented that Carly White presented at the Regional Management Team and that will hopefully continue in the future.  Casey Clements commented regarding that Mayo is committed to SERCC and will continue to work with any partners regarding governance.  The CREST counties are still key partners and should have continued input.  Nicole Mucheck was excited to see the increased contribution from CREST, although surprise about the exit and do understand the reasons and it would be a detriment to SERCC without continued collaboration with the counties.  Scott McGuire echoed Nicole’s comments and am hopeful that the counties stay connected and ask questions of SERCC/Nexus.  Casey Clements did comment regarding Olmsted County’s position as the owner of the building and holder of the Purchase of Service Agreements.  Amy Thompson commented the Olmsted is committed to SERCC and are still in the process of trying to understand what this change means internally and what if any changes will be made to either governance agreement and purchase of service agreements.  Bruce Sutor commented regarding the optics of this change, and hopes this if any negative messaging is heard the positive aspects of this change are articulated and the positiveness of the change is communicated within the community.  John Pugleasa stated that CREST counties have no 
intent to “bad mouth” SERCC and really have chosen to step aside with positive intent.  The optics was discussed and needing to act in order to maintain relationships and for the better of SERCC.  Casey Clements moved the discussion to how to move forward.  There are some options with regards to governance Casey Clements would like to maintain some sort of governance model but maybe looking at setting something up for a year and then re-evaluate the governance model within that year.  James Hoffmann weighed in on not having a three year agreement but instead execute a new agreement and/or model after that.  Bruce Sutor agrees to a new short term agreement and then review the governance model.  Mathew Bjorngaard agrees to a short term agreement and then review the options.  Amy Thompson commented that Olmsted wants to review has this evolved/matured enough to let Nexus run their business.  Olmsted is open and wants to understand other perspectives but is looking at what they can get through the purchase of service agreements and if a governance agreement is still needed.  Amy Thompson wonders what we would be missing if there isn’t a governance structure and moving to a purchase of service agreement model.  Both Bruce Sutor and Casey Clements agree that some type of governance structure should be maintained to maintain consistency for SERCC but that said Mayo will not move forward governing alone with no other partners.  Nicole Mucheck responded that Nexus sees value in having a governance agreement in place.  Margaret Vimont commented on being nervous if there isn’t a governance agreement and not having partners and support regarding decisions moving forward – she hasn’t had a chance to fully think about if the governance agreement goes away completely.  Scott McGuire commented about being comfortable presenting finances and data to any board that is maintained.  James Hoffmann commented regarding the spirit of moving this forward with some governance.  Amy Becker will reach out to Tom Canan regarding how to legally move some sort of governance agreement forward and then have more information for the July meeting.  

Steering Committee – Carly White reported that the committee met and discussed sunsetting the committee and that information regarding sunsetting the committee will move through the Operational Practices committee.  

Finance Committee – Kim Ricker commented that the committee just met on June 25th.  The committee reviewed the process map regarding billing participants.  August will be the first month for participant billing.  Update – the updated license has been received from DHS but not yet received the updated coding for billing and health plan contracting for adult stays for up to 30 days.   

Advisory Committee – Jamie Swift stated that there was one participant and asked to table the charter discussion until the next meeting, so he had time to gather his thoughts around the process.  There was discussion around a program in Winona around peer support that the participant was involved in.

Director’s Report – Nicole Mucheck updated regarding comparison data that Nexus has seen a significant increase in assessment numbers between this time in 2023 and 2024.  Next month SERCC will have been open 3 years.  SERCC is seeing the anticipated youth residential decrease.  There are a few staff positions open – YSP and DSP, admin and millue lead.  A new nursing supervisor was hired and will start in July.  SERCC is looking to launch a social media page and will be presenting more details at the July meeting.    

Finance Director’s Report – Kim Ricker began with an update regarding philanthropy and then moved into the other financial documents.  Scott McGuire clarified that that the adult residential increase back billing has been completed and reflected within the finance documents.  Scott also commented regarding staying a head of the budget either by way of finding new funding streams and/or modifying services.  Joelene Evenson reminded of the upcoming Building Connections event in August to reach out to the community for support.  

Casey Clements recommends tabling the Vice Chair discussion until the July meeting along with the governance discussion.

Laura Sutherland shared regarding some positive media around mental health services and specifically SERCC.  This included the Regional Mental Health Conference in May, a video by Olmsted and media coverage by KAAL.  

Motion to adjourn made by Bruce Sutor and seconded by Mathew Bjorngaard, no discussion and motion passed.  Meeting ended at 4:40pm.       
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